CHARTRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 11th September 2019 at 8pm in Bellingdon Church
Present:  Councillors, Juliet Davies (Chair), Tim Corvin, Joan Lherbier, Lee Kemp, Ellie White, Alan Booth & Peter Jones
In attendance:  Mr B Damerell (Clerk)

	
	
	ACTION

	1.
	Apologies

Received  from Councillors Paul Wright,  District Councillor Rose, County Councillor Birchley

	

	2.
	Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 10th July 2019

The minutes were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chair

	

	3.
	Declarations of interest

None

	

	4.
	Notification of Any Other Business

· Broadband
· Assets of Community Value
· No Deal Brexit preparations


	

	5.
	Questions from members of the public
· Speeding through the Chartridge – The PC is still trying to get speed limits reduced particularly the 60mph. The PC is also still using MVAS to try and ease speeding issues.
· Broadband – A number of residents have questioned the broandband speed in the area. It was confirmed cabling in Pednor had been upgraded but no superfast broadband yet. The Lee had been upgraded and connected to Great Missenden. Had been suggested to have residents switched to a new exchange though this may require having new landline phone numbers. Clerk to approach BT Openreach for a member to come and address the PC on the current situation and future plans. It was also suggested that schools should have superfast broadband and may be worth checking if the school has this.

	BD

	6.
	Update from County and District Councillors


No update received from County or District Councillors

	

	7.
	Matters arising

	

	(a)
	Grass Cutting – It was confirmed that the verges had been cut and that they would not need to be cut again until grass cutting season next year.

	

	(b)
	Tree Cutting  - Confirmed that the trees had been cut near the Reading Rooms and the dead wood removed. It was suggested the Ash tree also needs to be removed. Cllr E White confirmed that she would submit a quote to the PC. It was agreed for three quotes to be sourced for the hedge cutting on Franklin’s Field and Cogdale’s Close. Cllr Lherbier said the PC needs to approach Chesham TC to cut the hedges and the and Ash trees at the bottom of Hazeldene Farm

	

	(c)
	Grass & Tree Cutting on Franklin Fields – The grass at the edge of the fields need to be cut. Confirmed the cricket club have cut the grass on that area of the field. Confirmed that once the hedges are cut to ask for the long grass in the area to be cut back as well.

	

	(d)
(e)
	LAF Funding for additional road signs – PC still waiting for a price from the LAT for ‘No HGV sign’. Clerk to chase again with images of the desired sign and images of damage caused by hgv’s to hedges in the parish.
Appointment of Clerk & RFO – Bobs Damerell appointed Clerk & RFO after interview conducted by Cllrs Davies, E White and Kemp

	BD


	8.

(a)
	Matters for discussion
Franklin playground - fundraising / Parish Council responsibilities – Caroline Arnold has offered her assistance
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	(b)
	Sustainability – Cllr Corvin suggested inviting suggestions from the Parish in relation to the sustainability and methods to reduce use of natural resources. Cllr Davies suggested a similar idea to Chesham Communi-tree project and encourage residents to plant more trees. It was also suggested an initiative for collection and recycling of polythene bags. Clerk also to investigate and publish where Chiltern recycling is sent. Also a potential to look at larger buildings including possibly the school for fitting solar panels.
Clerk also to investigate the paperwork in relation to Bloomfield Cottages and Bellingdon Woods.
	BD
BD

	
	
	

	(c)
(d)

(e)

(f)
	Progress of website – Clerk having a discussion with Ollie on 18 September for update.
Progress of HS2 – Meetings have occurred with Parishes over concerns over traffic regeneration, overspill of maintenance and disruption already having an impact. Confirmed the parish Limit is up to Hyde Heath Common. It was also a concern that taxpayers are not having any benefit of the project despite the use of their tax money being used to fund the project.
Crowd Funding – It was suggested Crowd Funding doesn’t seem relevant to the parish. It was however asked for the ownership of Franklin Fields be added to the Agenda. 
Devolution – Confirmed an extension of 12 moths had been offered by Bucks CC for devolved services. Confirm with Chiltern to continue with current arrangements. PC to explore the possibility of adding potholes to list of devolved services provided funding was also made available.
	

	9.
	Planning

	

	(a)
	Decisions for noting

None

	

	(b)
	New applications considered

The Parish Council considered the following applications and, where applicable, AGREED comments for submission to CDC:
Ref

Address

Description

Agreed comments

PL/19/2535/FA
The Blue Ball, Asheridge
Change of land use to touring caravan site
Object – concerns raised by neighbouring residents and also over-development in a green belt
PL/19/2687/FA
The Meadows, Asheridge
Convert Barn and stables to residential dwelling
Neutral
PL/19/2773/FA
3 Hawridge Lane, Bellingdon
Single Storey, front and side extensions to annexe
Neutral
PL/19/2919/FA
377 Chartridge Lane
Demolish existing dwelling, construct three dwellings
Object – proposal is to replace an insignificant low bungalow with three large houses – essentialy three storeys – where two (an increase on one) would be more acceptable. The proposed development by reason of its increased height, and bulk would be prominent and overbearing to the detriment of the street scene. In addition Chartridge Lane is characterised by quite wide gaps between buildings. In contrast the minimal gap between the buildings will exacerbate the increased bulk.

	

	(c)
	Appeals
None.

	

	(d)
	Any other planning matters
(i) Local Plan – Confirmed that Local plan consultation period has now closed and that the details of the plan will now be inspected in November 2019.

(ii) 274/ 278 Chartridge Lane - PC to contact Electoral register to confirm 274 & 278 Chartridge Lane are not within the boundaries of the Parish. 

	

	10.
	Finance
	

	
	
	

	(a)
	Budget monitoring 2019/20
The Parish Council NOTED the Cashbook was not quite up to date due changeover from permanent clerk to interim clerk and a number of details needing to be handed over. Full updated cashbook will be presented at next meeting.

	

	(c)
	New invoices for payment

The following payments were agreed and cheques signed:

(i)  Clerk's salary & HMRC payment
· Payment of £180.00 – IAC (Internal Audit consultancy) (cheque number 871)

· Payment of £41.10 BMKALC – Governor Training (cheque number 872)
· Payment of £13.80 – E Van Hullen - bOnline (Cheque number 873)
· Payment of £13.80 – E Van Hullen - bOnline (Cheque Number 874)

· Payment of £45.60 – DCK Accountancy Solutions (Cheque Number 875)

	

	11.
	Any other business
Assets of Community Value – Cllr Jones enquired with the Chiltern Society about registering Assets of Community Value. The Bull Pub, Chartridge has expired. The Bull have not objected and Chiltern Society have confirmed they would do any necessary paperwork. Also make enquiries regarding the Bell, Bellingdon.
Cllr Jones also to send through copy of footpath maps to establish maps of each area of the Parish for hedge and grass cutting.

No Deal Brexit planning – was confirmed that it would be useful if Cllr Corvin was able to publish advice in regards to Settler status in the UK.
	TC

	
	
	

	12.
	Confidential item (public excluded) - Clerk and RFO

This item was covered in item 7e, above
	

	13.
	Date of next meeting

Wednesday 16 October 2019 at 8pm in Chartridge Reading Rooms, Chartridge.

	


There being no further business, the Chair declared the meeting closed at 9.25pm
Signed ………………………………………………………………………                   Date ……………………………………….
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